Senator calls for reopening of avenue

By Warren P Strobel

THE WASHINGTON TIMES

A Republican senator, backed by top D.C. officials and business and community groups, is pressuring President Clinton to reopen the stretch of Pennsylvania Avenue in front of the White House.

Sen. Rod Grams of Minnesota yesterday introduced a nonbinding resolution calling for the Immediate reopening of the avenue, which he said has become "more a vacant lot than a working street" since it was closed May 20, 1995.

Acting on advice from the Secret Service, Mr. Clinton ordered the stretch of road closed a month after the bombing of the Alfred P. Murrah Federal Building in Oklahoma City, which killed 168 persons.

"Rather than helping the nation face down our fear, the government's decision to close Pennsylvania Avenue — and keep it closed—has only perpetuated it," Mr. Grams said.

D.C. officials say the closure has disrupted traffic patterns, taken revenue from taxi drivers and other businesses, and inconvenienced the millions of tourists who come to Washington annually

Mr. Grams produced a letter of support from Mayor Marion Barry. D.C. Council Chairman David Clarke and council member Frank Smith renewed calls for the federal government "to pay for the entire cost of identifying and mitigating every adverse impact" from the closure.

But the White House said it will stick with the plan to make a landscaped pedestrian plaza of the closed portion of the avenue, where tourists now stop to snap pictures and pickup games of street hockey are played.

"The president feels like there have

changing configuration out here on Pennsylvania Avenue 'White House spokesman Michael McCurry said.

He rejected Mr. Grams' argument that security concerns are no longer sufficient to justify the closing.

"The Secret Service made a pretty compelling case when they talked about the reason for closing it down in the first place," he said. "I think Oklahoma City was a pretty good argument, wasn't it?"
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